


 



 

 
 

 
Where consensus is not achieved, decisions will be taken during board meetings by 
calling for a vote by those present.  Trustees who abstain on, or vote against, any 
motion may request an appropriate note be made in the minutes.   
 
The Board must be accountable but delegate authority on various matters on which it 
is entitled to full reports as necessary.   
 

7. Outside Board Meetings  
Trustees should exercise restraint outside a meeting in relation to particular 
comments made within the Board meeting by individual members.  Trustees must 
accept 





 

 
 

 

Trustee Visit Protocol 
 
The relationship between Hamwic Education Trust Board members and staff should always 
be one of positive mutual respect. All parties are engaged in establishing and maintaining 
the best education provision and outcomes for the students that attend our schools.  
 
In order to fulfil their role in supporting and challenging school leaders to achieve effective 
and sustainable school improvement it is in everyone’s best interest that board members 
take the opportunity to visit some of our schools during operational hours. These activities 
will help to inform perspective on; staff and student attitudes, the learning environment, 
relationships and the impact of trust and school initiatives. 
 
Points to remember: 

¶ Visits should be undertaken as part of a strategic programme to:  

¶ Improve board members knowledge of the school, its staff, needs, priorities, 
strengths and weaknesses 

¶ monitor and assess the impact of the trust on school improvement 

¶ assist the board in fulfilling its statutory duties. 

¶ Before visiting the school the board members should:  

¶ request a visit to the school and seek agreement regarding the arrangements 
and focus 

¶ on arrival - ensure that they are familiar with safeguarding requirements and 
health and safety procedures including what to do in the event of a fire. 

¶ After visiting the school the board member(s) should (as appropriate):  

¶ report back to the board as appropriate 

¶ provide any constructive feedback as appropriate. 

It is important that board members remember the purpose of visits is not to assess the 
quality of teaching provision or to pursue issues that relate to the day-to-day management 
of the school but to gain an oversight of how the school operates and the prevailing ethos.  

School staff will appreciate the time board members voluntarily give to support schools and 



 

 
 

 

Board Member School Visit Record 

Name of board member: 
 


